
IREBY AND ULDALE PARISH COUNCIL 
 

At the Annual Parish Meeting held at the WI Hall, Ireby on Tuesday 3rd May, 2022 
commencing at 7.30 p.m. 
 

Present: 
 

E. Alexander 
K. Bridges 
J.W. Hall 
G. Moore (Chair) 
F. Payne 
Also Present: 
Three parish members 
J. Rae, Clerk 
 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.   
 
1/22 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. R. Cockburn and Cllr M. Grainger. 
 

2/22 MINUTES 
 

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 4th May, 2021were approved as a 
correct record. 
 

Before opening the floor for comments and questions from parish members the Chair 
read a statement to clarify the reasons for moving the agenda item relating to the 
noticeboard to the Open Meeting.  
 

Due to the fact that the Parish Council has already been threatened with legal 
proceedings this action had been taken to protect the parish council and the parties 
involved. 
 

3/22 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION/OPEN SESSION 
 

The following matters were raised: 
 
Recent issues with notices being removed from the notice boards in 
Ireby and Uldale and community notices being covered by other notices. 
 

• The Clerk would make enquiries with a local joiner what options are 
available for the noticeboard in Ireby, whether doors can be fitted to the 
board with one side to be lockable.   

• Commercial advertisers would be requested to try to limit the size of 
any notices to A5 size. 

• The Parish Council would seek advice from the Borough Council 
regarding the threat of legal proceedings made against it. 

 
 
 



A request whether the Parish Council could identify an area of 
community ground for some swings and to grow a community orchard.  
The correspondence also suggested that money was available from the 
Festival Committee that could be used to fund this. 
 
The Parish Council would respond advising  
 

• Any land within the ownership of the Parish Council would not be 
suitable for the use suggested. 

• The other land suggested was in private ownership 

• The school playground is open for use out of school hours 

• The parish member should make their own enquiries with the Festival 
Committee whether they have any left-over money 

 
Correspondence regarding the damage caused to the Church when a 
limb from a tree in a neighbouring property fell against the Church 
during a storm in December 2021. 
 

• A response would be sent advising that this matter does not fall within 
the remit of the Parish Council and is a matter for the parties’ insurance 
companies. 

 
The meeting closed at 8.35 pm 
 
 
Chairman ………………………………………. Date ……………………………… 


